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November is upon us, and although we are between sports seasons, it is a very
busy time at the high school. The honor roll for first quarter came out on Friday, October
18. We have two types of academic honor rolls at DC West; an Honor Roll of Distinction
and an Honor Roll of Merit. To be included on the Honor Roll of Distinction, a student
must have accumulated a GPA of 3.5 or higher for that grading period. To be included
on the Honor Roll of Merit, students must have achieved a 3.0-3.5 GPA during the
grading period. The first quarter Honor Rolls are listed on pages two and three of this
report.

For the last several school years, we have been working at the district level to
update our teacher evaluation system. This process actually started in 2019 with
several administrators and teachers forming a committee to complete this daunting
project. Five years later, with a two year break due to covid, we rolled out the new
appraisal system this fall. The first major change is that all documents are electronic
and stored in an electronic file system on the Vector Solutions website. There are two
different evaluation cycles in our new system. Teachers in years 1-3 at DC West are
considered probationary and at minimum, receive two instructional walk-throughs, two
full instructional-period observations/evaluations, a spring summative evaluation, and a
fall and spring personalized goal meeting.

Veteran teachers beyond three years of experience at DC West, fall under the
Continuous Growth Cycle. In the first two years of the CGC, teachers receive four
instructional walk-throughs and a fall and spring personalized goal meeting. Every third
year, they receive three instructional walk-throughs, one full instructional-period
observation/evaluation, a spring summative evaluation, and a fall and spring
personalized goal meeting.

Although there was an initial learning curve with all of the electronically formatted
documents, I believe it has become an easier system to manage than our old,
paper-heavy system. I have also found it easier to align what was observed in the
classroom to the required teacher standards and indicators because they are in a rubric
format. Because of this, I am able to more clearly rate each teaching indicator with an
explanation of the “Ineffective,” “Developing,” “Effective,” or “Exemplary” rating received.






